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DAY/DURATION TOPIC/SUB-

TOPIC/ASPECT 

OBJECTIVES/R.P. 

K 

TEACHER-

LEARNER 

ACTIVITIES 

T/L 

MATERIALS 

CORE POINTS SKILSS 

ACQUISITION 

MONDAY 

 

9:15AM - 10:25AM 

      70min 

 

TOPIC 
 

LISTENING AND 
SPEAKING 
 
Sub-Topic 
 
Revision of Vowels 

and Consonants 

Objectives  

By the end of the lesson, 

pupils will be able to;  

 

articulate difficult 

sounds 

correctly 

 

RPK 

Pupils were taught how 

to pronounce sounds in 

their previous class. 

 

Introduction; 
Pupils brainstorm to 
identify vowels and 
consonants 
 
Activities; 

1. Assist Pupils to 
identify the 
pronunciation 
of 
final‟s‟ after: 
- words ending 
in voiceless 
consonants. 
- words ending 
in voiced 
consonants. 

1. Sentence 
cards 

2. Word 
charts 

3. Cockcrow 
4. Reading 

Textbook 

Tense Makers; 
 
Tense markers (or 
tense and agreement 
morphemes) in 
English refer to the 
inflections (e.g., third 
person singular –s as 
in He walks everyday) 
or function words 
(copula BE as in The 
dogs are happy) that 
give information of 
person, number, and 
time in sentences. 
 

1. Oral skills 
2. Listening skills 
3. Vocabulary 

skills 
4. Identification 



- words ending 
in: /sibilant 
sounds – 
/ Ʒ / /z/ / / /t / 
dƷ / /. 

2. Pupils 
brainstorm to 
pronounce the 
final “ed‟ as a 
past tense 
marker. 

3. Discuss with 
Pupils the 
possessive 
change of 
pronunciations. 

 
 
Closure; 
Emphasize on past 
tense makers.  
 

TUESDAY 

 

 

8:05AM – 9:15AM 

TOPIC 
 

GRAMMAR 
 
Sub-Topic 
 
Tense Forms 

Objectives  

By the end of the lesson, 

pupils will be able to;  

 

i. identify the present 

perfect tense in 

sentences.  

 

ii. differentiate between 

the Present Perfect and 

Present Perfect 

Continuous and use 

Introduction; 
Review Pupils 
knowledge on simple 
past tense. 
 
 
Activities; 

1. Discuss with 
Pupils the 
meaning of 

 

The present perfect 

tense for statements; 

For general 

statements, the most 

1. Vocabulary 
skills 

2. Identification 
3. Discussion 
4. Listening skills. 



them appropriately in 

sentences.  

 

 

RPK 

Pupils can already 

identify Verbs in 

sentences 

 

Present perfect 
tense. 

2. Write examples 
of present 
perfect tense of 
verbs on the 
chalkboard. 

3. Assist Pupils to 
identify present 
perfect tense in 
sentences. 

4. Pupils 
brainstorm to 
differentiate 
between 
present perfect 
and present 
perfect 
continuous.  

 
Closure; 
Individual Pupils 
brainstorm to form 
sentences with the 
present perfect tenses 
of verbs. 

common use of the 

present perfect, 

use have or has plus 

the past participle 

form of the main 

verb.  

[have/has] + [past 

participle] 

Charlotte has 

become friends with 

Wilbur.  

We’ve broken 

up before, but this 

time feels different. 

 



First-person: I have 

come a long way.  

Second 

person: You have 

come a long way.  

Third-person 

plural: They have 

come a long way.  

Third-person 

singular: He/she/it has 

come a long way.  

 
THURSDAY 

 

9:15AM – 10:25AM 

70mins 

 

TOPIC 
 

READING 
 
Sub-Topic 
Reading 

Comprehension 

Objectives  

By the end of the lesson, 

pupils will be able to;  

 

 

. read the passage 

fluently 
 

RPK 

Introduction; 
Discuss the meaning of 
keywords and 
vocabularies in the 
reading text with the 
Pupils. 
 
 
Activities; 

 Reading 
comprehension is the 
ability to read text, 
process it and 
understand its 
meaning. It relies on 
two, interconnected 
abilities: word reading 
(being able to decode 

1. Identification 

2. Comprehension 

3.  Fluency 

4. motivation. 
 
 



Pupils have been 

reading  

 

1. Drill Pupils on 

the correct 

pronunciation 

of keywords. 

2.  Assist Pupils to 

explain 

keywords as 

used in 

sentences. 

3. Pupils 

brainstorm to 

read silently for 

10 minutes. 

4. Pupils in small 

groups to 

discuss answers 

to 

comprehension 

questions and 

present to the 

class. 

 
Closure; 
Give feedback on Pupils 
responses about the 
comprehension 
questions. 

the symbols on the 
page) and language 
comprehension (being 
able to understand 
the meaning of the 
words and sentences). 
 
 
 

FRIDAY 

 

 

12:00PM – 1:10PM 

TOPIC 
 

LITERATURE 
 
Sub-Topic 
 
Novels  

Objectives  

By the end of the lesson, 

pupils will be able to;  

 
i. determine how stories 

are developed  

 

Introduction; 
Select a story from the 
Cockcrow for Pupils to 
read. 
 
 
Activities; 

 The theme of a story 

– what the story is 

about.  

 

Development of the 

story – plot. Location/ 

time of the story - 

setting  

1. Decoding 
2. Fluency 
3. vocabulary 

skills 



 

Name of Teacher:                                                                       School:                                                                       District:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ii. describe characters in 

the story. 

 
 
 
 
RPK 

Pupils can tell stories in 

their local languages. 

1. Discuss the 
main idea in 
the story with 
the Pupils. 

2. Assist Pupils to 
read aloud 
story in turns. 

3. Pupils 

brainstorm to 

trace the plot of 

the story. 

4. Ask Pupils to 

describe the 

characters in 

the story. 

 
Closure; 
Through questions and 
answers, conclude the 
lesson. 

 

Tracing character 

development by 

finding out:  

-what the characters 

say/do -what other 

characters say about 

them  

-what the author says 

about them. 

 

 



 

 


